Agate Creek Homeowners Association
Meeting Minutes

August 3, 2010
A board meeting of the Agate Creek Homeowners Association was held on August 3, 2010 at 8:30 a.m. in the Board Room of The Commercial Property Group, LLC at 3001 S. Lincoln, Steamboat Springs, Colorado.
Board Members:
Rick Dowden



Russ Atha



Ted Swain
Guests:

Joe Robbins

Nancy Jarchow




Medora Fralick

Stephanie McDonald 



Nancy Kounovsky

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m.

The first item on the agenda was the Financial Review and Budget. Nancy Kounovsky of the Commercial Property Group presented the financials and proposed budget. This information is included with these minutes for the record. Starting the collection process was discussed for one lot owner. Nancy Jarchow offered to call the owner for payment before the process is scheduled to begin. It was noted that the water billings for the past three quarters has not been done. These will be sent out in the next couple of weeks. General legal expenses are under budget along with road maintenance and snow removal. Water legal expenses and water expenses are over budget. The paving repair under road maintenance is to begin August 16th. 


Under the proposed budget, discussion ensued considering options to budget to a positive balance. Rick Dowden suggested reserve accounts for water and road projects and using separate reserve and operating accounts. Reducing the administrative line item to $5,000, Water legal expense to $5,000 and snow plowing to $7,000 were suggested for cutting expenses to the proposed budget. 

The board asked Medora Fralick to gather information from other associations to be presented at the annual meeting for comparison for expenses and assessments. 


It was agreed by the Board to pay the Yampa Valley Electric bill by auto pay from the checking account and change the signatures on the savings CD account to include Medora Fralick and staff of the Commercial Property Group, the association’s property management company. 

The next item on the agenda was discussion of the Annual Meeting. It was agreed that the meeting will be held on Friday, October 15, 2010 at 2:00 p.m. in the board room of the Wells Fargo Bank in Steamboat Springs, CO. 

Under Other Business, Medora reported that she is waiting on three contract bids for snow removal. 

Under the roadside stabilization, remedy could be very expensive. Medora is still waiting on more information and will talk to Precision Excavating about the original road work.


Under tree removal, Medora will meet up with Peter Miller and will contact Jendral.


Weeds along the roadsides have been sprayed.


Under Owner Issues, discussion ensued as to the appropriate size of the Association’s Board. The covenants currently provide for one to three members. There was discussion of increasing the membership to five or six and this change could be a part of the Annual Meeting agenda. If a change is desired it would also require a Special Meeting of the Board, which could be held coincident with the Annual Meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Stephanie McDonald
Secretary for the meeting

